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The Rho Chi Society

Annual Chapter Report 


 Annual Chapter Report 
Please complete your Annual Chapter Report, adhering strictly to the format below, and submit it to the National Office via e-mail (RhoChi@unc.edu) by May 15.
General formatting guidelines:

· Adhere to the page/word limitations specified in each section.

· Use 12 point, Times-New Roman, font.

· Do not include any attachments or appendices. 
· Submit as a Word Document. 
Date of report submission: 05/15/2015
Name of School/College: South Carolina College of Pharmacy
Chapter name and region: Gamma Psi; Region III
For split campuses, please list advisor and email address for each campus, if applicable:

Nicole Bohm (Co-Advisor, MUSC Campus); bohm@musc.edu
Kelly Ragucci (Co-Advisor, MUSC Campus); raguccik@musc.edu
Cynthia M. Phillips (Co- Advisor, USC Campus); phillips@sccp.sc.edu
Delegate who attended the Rho Chi Annual Meeting: Travis Orr (USC Campus Delegate)
(Note: Any chapter failing for three successive years to have a delegate at the National Convention shall be declared “inactive” by the Executive Council and may not elect members unless and until reinstated – Article 4, Section 3, Rho Chi Society Bylaws) Note that Advisors attending the National Conventions may serve as delegates in the absence of a student or non-student member delegate—Article 7, Section 7, Rho Chi Society Bylaws.  
Date delegate’s name submitted to Rho Chi.: N/A
Past year’s officers and e-mail addresses:

President: Lindsay Avery; bakerlm@musc.edu (MUSC)
Vice President: Timothy Burns; burnstl@musc.edu (MUSC)
Secretary: Cara Bujanowski; bujanows@musc.edu (MUSC)
Treasurer: Ross Burnett; burnetrh@musc.edu (MUSC)
Historian: Cambren Morrison; moriscl@musc.edu (MUSC)
President: Peyton Hray; hrayt@email.sc.edu (USC)

Vice President: Travis Orr; orrm2@email.sc.edu (USC)

Secretary: Jordan Cooler; coolerjc@email.sc.edu (USC)
Treasurer: Briana Murray; murraybp@email.sc.edu (USC)

Tutoring Chairs: Brianne Martinez; marti377@email.sc.edu (USC)

     Margaret Price; princeme@email.sc.edu (USC)

Historian Kelly Keziah; keziahk@email.sc.edu (USC)

Greenville Liason: Veronika Belous; belous@email.sc.edu 

New officers and e-mail addresses for next academic year:

(If not yet elected, please indicate date of anticipated election and report names within one week of election)

President: Christine Jiang; jiangc@musc.edu (MUSC)
Vice President: Meredith Jenkins; jenkims@musc.edu (MUSC)
Secretary: Ivory Chen; chen@musc.edu (MUSC)
Treasurer: Chase Brown; brocc@musc.edu (MUSC)
Historian: Carrie Luhn; luhn@musc.edu (MUSC)
President: Jan Enabore; enaborej@email.sc.edu (USC)

Vice President: Sarah Ostenfeld; tholstru@email.sc.edu (USC)

Treasurer: Kelly Owens; owenskl@email.sc.edu (USC)

Secretary: Kim Bucher; kbnelson@email.sc.edu (USC)

Tutoring Chairs: Beth Michaels; michaele@email.sc.edu (USC)



   Thao Vu; vutp@email.sc.edu (USC)

Historian: John Schoonover; schoonoj@email.sc.edu (USC)

Number of Rho Chi student members at college or school, listed by class year and program (and by campus if more than one campus):

Class of 2015, PharmD (MUSC): 
19
Class of 2016, PharmD (MUSC): 
20
Class of 2017, PharmD (MUSC): 
23
Faculty (MUSC):


22
Class of 2016, PharmD (USC):
16
Class of 2017, PharmD (USC):
15
Faculty (MUSC):


2?
Meetings: Provide information on meetings held in the following tabular format (Limit 1.5 page)
Note:  If your chapter is part of a split campus, please list the meetings with campus reference under the Attendance (i.e. A, B or 1, 2 with a note to indicate the campus of reference).
	Date
1= MUSC

2= USC
	Attendance
	Agenda
	Action Steps

	1. Aug 27, 2014
	7
	OFFICER MEETING
-Devise points reward system to encourage active member participation
-Assess budget and plan for dues collection

-Decide on seminars and dates/topics for GBM

-Discuss Rho Chi’s role in the COP-wide Career Development Workshop

-Discuss ways to encourage members to become college tutors for Pharmacy classes
-Discuss how to implement an academic bowl for charity
	-Assigned points to planned activities and decided on rewards (Level 1: Sanford Guide, Level 2: Dinner)

-Planned two GBM’s for the semester

-Set deadline for dues

-Set lunch plans for attendees of the approaching seminar for P1 students (test taking skills, studying strategies) hosted by the Director of Center for Academic Excellence

	1. Sept 25, 2014
	22
	GMB
-Discuss success of CAE Seminar for P1’s

-Encourage members to sign up as tutors and inform how to begin the process

-Introduce new points system for the year

-Discuss ideas on academic bowl with all members


	-Began dues collection and informed members of deadline

-Formed an Academic Bowl Committee and elected a chair
-Sent out a survey requesting members opinion on what they want to gain from participating in Rho Chi events during the academic year

	1. Nov 20, 2014
	29 members
~30 others
	GMB

-Introduce Rho Chi Trials idea and how to participate
-Honor Top 20% of 2017 (MUSC campus only) with certificates

-Hold P4 Rotation Panel


	-Meeting open to all College of Pharmacy members to hear P4’s advice for rotations
-Sent more information to members about how to add information to Rho Chi Trials document via email

	2. Dec 1, 2014
	8 
	GMB
-Select New Event Initiation for Next Semester

-Discuss Induction Event Details (location, date, speaker)

-Discuss School Event Initiation
	-Starting Rho Book Club for next semester
-Decided on Speaker for Induction Ceremony, research over break of location and date

-‘Jeopardy’ school event details are set

	1. Jan 20, 2015
	15
	OFFICER MEETING
-Discuss plans for Annual Initiation & Recognition Ceremony

-Discuss GBM dates/topics 
-Decide how to introduce Rho Chi Trials document to the college

-Plan new fundraiser
-Discuss how to reimburse members for attending professional pharmacy meeting(s)
	-Decided on location, menu, and keynote speaker 
-Planned two GBM’s 

-Decided to continue work on Rho Chi Trials document and sell “updated version” next yr.
-Decided on a Mac & Cheese fundraiser and set date and logistics of competition

-Decided to reimburse all members equally at the end of the academic year, with members able to request funds for other meetings

	1. Jan 13,2015
	6
	GMB

-Promote SI leader participation for new semester (5 points to those who sign up)
-Work on Rho Cho Trials document as a group

-Promote Mac and Cheese Bake Off fundraiser
	-Made significant progress on Rho Chi Trials document
-Members signed up to help set up/clean up, etc. on day of Mac and Cheese Bake Off fundraiser

	1. Mar 26, 2015
	45
	GMB
-Provide update on Rho Chi Trials

-Promote trivia event and encourage members to form teams and encourage friends to form teams
-Hold officer elections
	-Divided remaining trials on document to volunteering members and set deadline for providing information
-Showed video promoting Trident Literacy Association (beneficiary of our Pharmacy Trivia event)

	2. Apr 8, 2015
	21
	-Set Retreat Date for New Incoming Members

-Discuss New Fundraising Event

-Set Next Book Club Event Date

-Discussed Annual Tutoring Report
	-Established Retreat Date and location for new members

-Distributed Fundraising Sign Up sheet

-Established location and date for Book Club Event



	1. Apr 17, 2015
	10
	OFFICER TRANSITION
-Promoted attendance at Leadership Summit

-Discuss general timeline of Rho Chi Events

-Discuss fundraising and community service ideas for next year 
	-Each outgoing officer shared advice based on their experiences
-Shared Dropbox file with new officers

-Planned to continue Pharmacy Trivia event (make it an annual event for our chapter) and continue Rho Chi Trials 


Strategic Planning: What goals were set that relate to the Rho Chi mission? (Limit 0.5  page)
On the MUSC campus, we set a primary goal to increase our presence on campus by hosting activities that help all College of Pharmacy students achieve academic success. At our first Officer Meeting in the Fall 2014 semester, we decided to strive toward creating a fun academic-bowl type event to raise money for a charity of our choice. We hoped that it would be successful and an annual event that our chapter would become known for on campus. We set a secondary goal to create a new fundraiser and ongoing Rho Chi project involving evidence-based medicine. We learned about the opportunity from three faculty members who require fourth-year students to summarize important landmark clinical trials. They requested help compiling the data and filling in more information in an organized tabular format. The officers decided that this would be a great project for Rho Chi members. As future pharmacists, we know the importance of being able to make evidenced-based recommendations. We set a goal to create this reference table for our classmates in the hopes that they will be able to use it as a practice tool for making recommendations on rotation. We planned to foster collaboration by helping to plan a college-wide Career Development Workshop. In previous years, many different organizations on campus hosted their own CV-writing workshops, networking events, and mock interview activities. The leaders of these organizations decided in the Spring of 2014 to work together to create one large event in November of 2014. Rho Chi was asked to participate in the planning, and we elected a representative to act as a liaison. We also planned to continue our tradition of recognizing academic achievement by providing certificates to the top 20% of the MUSC-campus Class of 2017 at our November GBM. We also hoped that our primary goal (to host a fun pharmacy academic bowl/trivia event) would also encourage intellectual achievement.
USC Strategic Planning:
Chapter goals included those that enhanced the academic performance of the first year students of SCCP through the Rho Chi tutoring program.  Our chapter also added a book club, which will continue into the next year.  Another main goal is to provide an enjoyable induction ceremony for the new class of initiates.  

Activities:  This section is usually the primary focus of the report.  The chapter reports should contain detailed descriptions of all activities developed and conducted to further the society’s mission (See Appendix 1 for Chapter Activities Report Template).  (For split campuses, please reference the activities by campus.)  It may contain a combination of activities within the college and/or university as well as activities that provide outreach outside the academic community.  School-wide events that provide evidence of intellectual leadership (e.g., a sponsored lecture, symposium, poster session, etc.) may be included.  Service activities for non-members such as tutoring may be included.  It is recommended that students also provide at least one community service activity outside of the academic institution (e.g., volunteering at a long-term care facility, providing health information to patients/citizens in the community, etc.) provided that it is consistent with the mission of the Rho Chi Society.  The description must include whether these activities are on-going (if so, for how long) or are new initiatives. (Limit 1500 words)
MUSC activities: Please see table
USC Activities: 
Students in need of tutoring were instructed to reach out to the Rho Chi tutoring chairs.  Dates and times of the tutoring sessions were organized by the tutoring chairs to coincide with every test for the P1 class for both semesters.  All members took part in the tutoring sessions by way of a rotating schedule.  This proved to ease much of the tutoring co-chairs’ workload, and this model will most likely be continued for next year.


A new initiative for our chapter this year was the installation of a book club.  All pharmacy students and faculty were invited to join.  The first book, Breakthrough: Elizabeth Hughes, the Discovery of Insulin, and the Making of a Medical Miracle, was assigned for reading over the winter break.  The discussion was held on March 5th and was, as expected, scarcely attended.  However, those who did attend indicated that the session was very enjoyable and wanted to complete another book by the end of the semester.  The next book was The Philadelphia Chromosome, and the discussion was held on April 23rd.  More students attended the second session and complimented the value of the book club.  Next years’ class fully plans to continue and expand the book club.


Rho Chi teamed up with the Student Society of Health-System Pharmacy (SSHP) to bring the student body a pharmacy residency series on March 26th and April 9th.  The first meeting included a presentation by Dr. Phil Humphrey, PGY1 residency director at Spartanburg Regional Medical Center in Spartanburg, SC.  The second meeting included a panel question-and-answer session, which included both current residents and 4th year students who were newly matched to residency programs.  A drawing was also held on both nights for a copy of Roadmap to Postgraduate Success in Pharmacy.  Rho Chi provided pizza for all of those in attendance during the April 9th session.  The residency series proved to be a productive initiative for our chapter to collaborate with another student organization.

Financial/ Budgeting: Provide information on how your budget was determined and approved and how it supported your chapter’s activities. Include information on fund-raising that was conducted to meet this budget. (Limit 250 words) (See Appendix 2 for Budget Example Template.)  (For split campuses, please reference the budget items by campus.)
Following the guidance provided by last year’s outgoing officers, MUSC budgeted one-half of our incoming funding from the College to GBM lunches/expenses, one-quarter to awards for Rho Chi members who earn points, and one-quarter to miscellaneous expenses as needed. We decided to disburse all Professionalism Funds provided to us by the college in an equal amount to Rho Chi members attending ASHP’s Midyear meeting and/or the APhA Annual Meeting (National Rho Chi meeting). In January, after we had completed most of the planning for our Initiation Ceremony, we discovered that we lost sponsorship for the event. We immediately planned a fundraiser that raised $150.00. We also raised over $3,000 from our dues collection. However, because we had to use established funds from years previous for Initiation, we concluded the year with more expenditures than credits, but are still financially stable. To ensure that this does not happen next year, the incoming treasurer will meet with our advisor quarterly, and we will reserve some of our funding from the College for Initiation. Additionally, the new officers will continue to collect dues, plan a new fundraiser, and redesign the points system to ensure that our chapter bank account grows each year.
USC Financial/Budgeting:

	Description
	Debit
	Credit

	Induction Deposit**
	$500
	

	New Inductee Dues
	
	$1,500

	New Inductee National Dues/Fee
	$975
	

	Induction Dinner Guests
	
	$245

	Induction Gifts and Programs
	$96.03
	

	Graduation Honor Cords
	$237.50
	

	Residency Series Food
	$161.08
	

	Rho Chi Tshirts
	$145.54
	$144

	Total
	$2,115.15
	$1,889


Beginning Balance: $2,321.41

Estimated Ending Balance: $2,095.26

**Received $2,000 in donations for induction; the rest of the bill for induction was paid by the Office of Alumni Development. We will be reimbursed for the deposit ($500) and for the clinical outcomes faculty members that attended ($245). 

Initiation Function: Describe the initiation function, including when and where it took place, who attended it (not specific names), information on the speaker (if applicable), etc.  (Limit 250 words)

MUSC’s initiation was held on February 23, 2015 at 6:00 PM at the Francis Marion Hotel in Charleston, SC. Present at the event were the Rho Chi officers, members, inductees, faculty members, and the family and friends of new inductees. The president, Lindsay Avery, opened the event by explaining the mission of the Rho Chi Society and what it expects of the newly initiated members. Next, a buffet-style dinner of roasted chicken, pork tenderloin, vegetables, fruit, and dessert was provided to all in attendance. Dr. Kelly Ragucci delivered the keynote speech. She is the Assistant Dean of Curriculum at SCCP and also the Chair of the Department of Clinical Pharmacy and Outcomes Sciences at the MUSC SCCP campus. New members were announced by co-advisor Dr. Nicole Bohm. The evening concluded with a special recognition of members who participated as tutors in the Supplemental Instruction program at MUSC.
USC Initiation:

On Tuesday, March 24th, 2015, the Gamma Psi Chapter of Rho Chi held its annual new member induction at the Palmetto Club of Columbia.  Thomas Beam, Kimberly Bucher, Jan Andre Enabore, Caroline Goldston, Victoria Hagen, Olivia Johnson, Olivia Kluesener, Elisabeth Michaels, Brian O’Quinn, Sarah Ostenfeld, Kelly Owens, Parth Parikh, Taylor Peters, John Schoonover, and Thao Vu were initiated into the chapter.  Chapter officers present for the event included T. Peyton Hray (President), Travis Orr (Vice President), Jordan Cooler (Secretary), Briana Murray (Treasurer), Kelly Keziah (Historian), Breanne Martinez and Margaret Prince (Tutoring Co-chairs), Dr. Cynthia Phillips (Advisor), and Kelsey Hyman who gave the invocation. The event was sponsored by Mr. and Mrs. Marvin A. Hyatt, owners of Good Pharmacy in Rock Hill, SC and Walgreens.  Mr. Bill Kennedy, owner of Nephron Pharmaceuticals Corporation, served as this year’s speaker.  Mr. Kennedy enlightened the audience with the story of his life’s work, which started at an independent pharmacy in Orlando, FL, and flourished in the thriving corporation that is Nephron Pharmaceutical.  He reminded students of the importance of using new ideas to find ways to help patients, something that he knows will carry young pharmacists today in the rapidly evolving profession.  

Evaluation/Reflection: Provide a reflective paragraph that evaluates the effectiveness of your activities and ways to improve. (Limit 500 words)
MUSC Reflection: At the Officer Transition Meeting held on April 17, the outgoing officers agreed that we were able to accomplish our main goals for the 2014-2015 academic year. Our main goal to increase our presence on campus was met with the Mac and Cheese Bake Off fundraiser and the end-of-the-year Pharmacy Trivia Bowl. We also met our secondary goals to begin a new ongoing fundraising event that supports the Rho Chi mission (the Rho Chi Trials), and hold another successful P4 Panel discussion. The outgoing officers encouraged the new board members to set new goals, and we talked in depth about ideas for improvement. For example, with the encouraging success of the Pharmacy Trivia Bowl, we talked about making it an annual event, and suggested beginning the planning process much earlier in the academic year. Primarily, we hope to be able to receive donations for prizes awarded to the winning teams so that we do not have to use chapter funds to provide these awards. We also hope to continue adding clinical trial information to the Rho Chi Trials document and sell the first updated version as a fundraiser. We also talked about the possibility of creating committees for fundraising and community service. Not only would this provide additional leadership opportunities for Rho Chi members, but would also help streamline our chapter’s efforts in those areas. The new officers are confident and zealous; the outgoing officers are confident that under their leadership, Gamma Psi will continue to support the Rho Chi mission next year.
USC Reflection/Evaluation:
Continuous projects for our chapter this year included tutoring of the first year pharmacy students and the initiation of the next class of Rho Chi students.  The chapter took on a few new initiatives of the book club and residency series. The new office members plan on continuing already established events and initiatives with the hopes of starting a new event that can include school-wide involvement. The new event hopes to allow involvement and discussion of practicing pharmacists and new incoming P1 pharmacy students. 

Other information:  If you would like to provide other information about your chapter that was not included in the above categories (e.g., development of a new website, organizing a regional meeting, etc.), add it here: (Limit 500 words)
If your chapter would like to be considered for the Most Improved Chapter Award, please complete the following form on a separate page.

Most Improved Chapter Award

Some chapters have been relatively inactive in past years, but current students/advisors have made great strides to increase the activities/projects of their chapters.  Rho Chi has instituted a designation for the “Most Improved Chapter Award” to recognize such strides.  In order to be eligible for this award, a chapter must meet all the basic chapter requirements requested within the chapter annual report.  Furthermore, the chapter annual report, names of elected officers, and the name of the chapter delegate to the Rho Chi Society National Office must be submitted to the Rho Chi National Office by the respective deadlines for each of these items. The chapter must send a representative to the Rho Chi Society Annual Meeting.  In addition, chapters must have “active” chapter status for at least 2 consecutive years (e.g., new schools must be in at least the third year of chapter activity).   
If your chapter would like to be considered for the “Most Improved Chapter Award,” indicate the significant improvement(s) of your chapter below.  Limit to one page.
Name of School/College: South Carolina College of Pharmacy
Chapter name and region: Gamma Psi, Region III
Name of member submitting statement: Lindsay Avery
Name of Chapter Advisor: Dr. Nicole Bohm and Dr. Kelly Ragucci
As a large medical university, MUSC offers pharmacy students memberships to a plethora of diverse organizations. We have interprofessionalism clubs, a club that volunteers at a free medical clinic in Charleston for an entire semester, and many more on top of pharmacy-related organizations (SSHP, NCPA, etc.). It is therefore not uncommon for one of our Rho Chi members to be an active member of two, three, or even more large organizations on campus in addition to Rho Chi. This is why, the officers this year realized, our chapter has historically had trouble encouraging members to partake in Rho Chi activities after induction. We decided to strategically plan our year with a few major events that directly promote the Rho Chi mission and provide our members a unique experience not offered in other campus organizations. We hoped that this strategy would maximize our impact in academic pharmacy without burdening our members. We also strove to create additional leadership positions with these new events to promote the development of pharmacy leaders.
First, we wanted to host an academic bowl or trivia event to increase our presence on campus and promote pharmacy academics while raising money for a local charity. We chose to donate all proceeds from this Pharmacy Trivia event to the Trident Literacy Association, a local community tutoring program that strives to increase literacy rates. Rho Chi members compiled a list of questions from faculty members, and the event was held at a local restaurant in Mt. Pleasant, SC. We were ecstatic to have a total of 10 teams participate (over 60 people), including a team comprised of faculty members! The competition turned out to be amusingly intense and everyone had a great time. We charged a fee per team and were able to donate $235.00 to the Trident Literacy Association. 
When three faculty members approached our officers with a request to work together on an evidence-based medicine project, we jumped on board immediately. We knew this was the perfect project for Rho Chi members. Not only would this be a low-stress project for members if the work was spread equally amongst our numbers, but it also promoted the Rho Chi mission. The faculty members explained that each had been requiring P4 students to report on landmark clinical trials and provide a brief summary of the important findings. What they desired was one organized, color-coded document to display the summarized information. We knew that if we helped create this document, we would be able to sell the document as an ongoing fundraiser in future years. We worked diligently all year to fill in missing information, add information from recently published trials, and organize the document in an easy-to-read format. The project turned out to be a great success, with over 150 college of pharmacy students requesting access to the first edition of the document. We hope that these “Rho Chi Trials” will encourage students to seek information provided by evidence-based medicine (instead of Google!) to answer questions from preceptors or other health care professionals. We have already heard reports of students using the document on their first clinical rotations. 
We created three different leadership positions this year. One member was our liaison for the Career Development Workshop, another was the chair for the Pharmacy Trivia event, and the last was the chair for the Rho Chi Trials project. The outgoing officers encouraged the new officers to create even more positions next year, including chairs for fundraising and community service committees. The Gamma Psi chapter at MUSC is proud to report the success of the Pharmacy Trivia event for charity and the addition of an ongoing evidence-based medicine project. We believe that the addition of these two new major events to our yearly timeline will greatly improve our contribution to the development of intellectual pharmacy leaders.
Appendix 1

Chapter Activities Report Template

	[Gamma Psi, South Carolina College of Pharmacy] Activity Table
	

	Category of Activity1
	Title of Activity
	Brief Description2
	How Does This Activity Align With the Rho Chi Mission Statement?
	Years the Activity has Been Ongoing?
	If Activity has Been Ongoing for >1 Year, What Evaluations Have Been Done to Assess the Success of the Activity and What Improvements Have Been Done Over the Past Year?
	How Many Members Participated in the Activity?
	How Many Students (non-members) and/or Patients were impacted by the Activity?
	Financial Information for the Activity [Budget Required, Fundraising Amount]

	Intellectual Leadership Activities (i.e., tutoring, sponsored lectures, poster sessions, etc.)

	1. Supplemental Instruction tutoring through collaboration with the Center for Academic Excellence (CAE) at MUSC

2. CAE Seminar for P1 students September 3, 2015


	Rho Chi members tutor one-on-one or small groups (weekly) for various classes in the PharmD curriculum.

Lunches provided to all in attendance; Director of the CAE discussed how to achieve academic success in pharmacy school.
	Contributes to the development of intellectual leaders; Encourages and recognizes intellectual achievement
Encourages intellectual achievement
	At least 5 years

First year
	Each year, the new Rho Chi President speaks with the Direct of the CAE to assess if any improvements can be made to improve both tutors’ and students’ experiences.

n/a
	Roughly one third of our active members participated as SI leaders during the 2014-2015 academic year

About 20 Rho Chi members were present to participate in the Q and A session at the end of the presentation
	Roughly 100 students (primarily P1 and P2 students)

About 50 P1 students were in attendance 
	Financial support not applicable to this activity

Lunch cost $243.06

	College of Pharmacy Events [non-academic, non-patient outreach]
	Career Development Workshop
	Students participated in mock interviews, CV reviews, and a networking reception; Rho Chi collaborated with other student organizations to plan this event
	Contributes to the development of intellectual leaders; Fosters collaboration
	First year
	n/a
	About 20 Rho Chi members participated
	About 150 students
	Financial support from Rho Chi was not required for this event.

	Patient Outreach Events/ Community Service
	Pharmacy Trivia
	9 student teams + 1 faculty team competed by answering pharmacy trivia questions provided by faculty members reviewed by Rho Chi members; Charge per team to raise money for the Trident Literacy Association
	Encourages intellectual achievement
	First year
	n/a
	30 Rho Chi members
	75 total attendees
	$235.00 was raised for Trident Literacy Association, a local community tutoring program that strives to improve literacy rates. $90.00 spent on awards to the top teams. Future plan: collect donations for awards 

	Fundraising Events
	1. Mac & Cheese Bake Off

2. Rho Chi Trials (we did not charge a fee this year but set up to collect fees for an upgrade next year)
	We had 7 pharmacy students sign up to compete; $5 was charged to test a sample of each dish and vote for Most Creative and Best Traditional

Rho Chi members organized landmark clinical trials (roughly 80 trials) by disease state (color-coded); Information on study population, methods, results, and citation provided
	Fosters collaboration

Encourages intellectual achievement;

Stimulates critical inquiry to advance pharmacy
	First year

First year
	n/a

n/a
	About 10 Rho Chi members offered to help set up and clean up and dish out the samples; an additional 10 helped purchase plates, drinks, bake desserts, etc.

About 25 
	30 people 

Over 150
	Raised $150.00

Financial support not applicable to this activity




Guidelines:

1. For each activity within a category use a separate line in the table (you may add more lines as you see fit)

2. Keep your descriptions of each activity brief limiting overall table to 3 pages or less.
Appendix 2

Rho Chi Chapter Annual Report Template and Example.

	ITEM
	Amount Debited        ($$ spent)
	Amount Credited      ($$ raised)
	Balance
	Comment

	
	
	
	
	

	Example 
	
	
	
	

	Balance forward
	
	$1,483.00
	$1,483.00
	Balance from last year

	Sold Therapeutic Drug Cards
	
	$250.00
	$1,733.00
	Sold 53 sets

	Pizza / Soda for residency info program/panel discussion
	$123.00
	
	$1,610.00
	37 students attended with current residents and 4 faculty

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	


The Rho Chi Society

National Office Contact Information:
Email:  RhoChi@unc.edu

Telephone:  (919) 843-9001

Fax:  (919) 962-0644
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